
AOTEAROA WATER NETWORK

1. In what ways do you believe that ECan has succeeded in protecting and enhancing our natural 
environment?

There has been an increased emphasis on biodiversity, pest management and partnering with 
tangata whenua to take longer term views.  The Ashburton River consent review process, effectively 
cancelling all consents and starting again with new rules provides a more equitable approach to 
water allocation for farming and environmental needs.  Recognising the climate emergency.

2. In what ways do you believe that ECan has failed?

In most instances the water management process has not been robust enough.  Water quality and 

quantity hasn’t been sufficiently protected and there is a lack of data.  As transport is a high 

contributor to emissions in NZ, along with many other issues, I am disappointed in the lack of 

leadership for improving public transport.

3. What specific things do you intend to achieve if you are elected to ECan? List your 3 main priorities.

Improve water data measurement and monitoring to help form better decisions, alongside 
implementing the new government freshwater management standards.  Work with other partners to
invest in a quality public transport system.  Consider the Health In All Policies and Climate Emergency
Declaration in all decision making.

4. How do you intend to achieve these priorities? List specifically the policies or rules you intend to 
change or implement (no more than 50 words per priority)

Encourage everyone to contribute to reducing pressure on our environment, backed by new rules in 

the upcoming regional policy statement review, provide sufficient funding to improve some glaring 

issues with public transport and ensure council reports provide the information required.

5. Do you believe we need to reduce cow numbers on the Canterbury Plains, in order to regenerate our 
waterways and protect our drinking water supplies?

Yes.  Research shows that farms can be profitable with less cows, but the emphasis on productivity 
rather than profitability often comes from others.  The industry has high levels of debt, so banks, 
equity partners and corporate owners with no interest in the wellbeing of our region, along with 
processors are adding pressure.  There are individual farmers who are trying really hard to work with 
the environment.

6. Would you commit to changing ECan’s planning documents to prevent or substantially impede the 
taking of water from Christchurch’s aquifers for export water bottling?

If the means to do so can be found given the current legislative framework.

7. Please state (in no more than 75 words) what, in your background, your achievements or your world 
view) qualifies you to represent the people of Canterbury as an elected member of ECan.

Selwyn District Councillor from 2007 to 2016 and Deputy Mayor from 2010 to 2016.  Former Selwyn 
representative on Ecan-led Passenger Transport Advisory Group, Greater Christchurch Joint PT 
Committee and Regional Transport Committee.  Successfully advocated for improvements to 
Selwyn’s active transport network and PT facilities.  Strong advocate for the holistic view of the 
purpose of local government in taking a sustainable approach to the well-beings - cultural, economic,
environmental and social of the community.


